Policy and Planning Committee Meeting Minutes 10.11.2021
12:00 PM


Present: Steve Collins, Matthew Mosher, Bridget Rubenking, Sally Hastings, Peter Smith, Ann Miller (chair)

The committee voted 6 to 0 to approve the tenure track AESP document to go out for faculty vote, suggestions by the Dean of COS having been incorporated and okayed by the relevant ad hoc committee.

Extensive discussion was held regarding the teaching and research ELP documents (the “Course Assignment Guidelines” document having been repurposed to serve as the school-wide teaching ELP document. The committee determined that no further progress could be made on the research ELP document without hearing from Dr. Littlefield. The following questions are to be sent ahead to Dr. Littlefield along with an invitation to attend the committee’s January meeting.

1. What are the factors that make the previous ELP policy (in which legacy Nicholson faculty were able to earn a 2-2 teaching load via high research/creative productivity) untenable in the new school? It would be helpful to see specific numbers.
2. Is it possible to have different ELP documents for each unit? Is it possible to have different course assignment documents for each unit? It is not clear to us what type of policies must be passed at school-level and which can be agreed upon at the area program level.
3. What is normal course load for tenured faculty across the College of Sciences? What sort of equivalent to the legacy Nicholson Equitable Load Policy, if any, is in operation in other units?
4. The committee is concerned about the need to include an exception statement in the course assignment policy. I am attaching the first attempt at changing the assignment guidelines draft that we finalized last spring into a new policy. Changes to the document are highlighted in yellow. Can we considerably narrow my first attempt at an exception statement? Or, is it possible that exceptions in times of financial duress, pandemics, etc., are covered in the CBA or college policy and need not be explicitly stated?
5. What plans are being made to equalize discrepancies in student-faculty ratio that have arisen since GaIM lost 8 faculty members to CAH? (This would be the original question you had offered to come address with us.)
6. And finally, a minor point. It seems that in some programs, a single course is counted as .22 of FTE. In others it seems to be .11. Could you clarify for us how that determination is made?



